
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

January Meeting Minutes 
January 8, 2020 

 
Board Members Present: 
Dennis Ball   Tina Sumner 
Janet Lucido   Henry Pretzer   
Michael Quiroz  Rob Mavis   
Ken Herrington  Elida Gonzalez 
Diana Milhollin  Mark Locatelli 
Bill Reddington 
Visitors Present: 
Jim Lucido   Tami Jones 
Edward Gonzalez 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:47 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
November Board Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve by Tina S., 2nd by Elida G.  
Approved as written.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Elida Gonzalez:  Checking account balance $13,386; Savings 
account balance $20,752.      
 
Advocacy:  Tina Sumner:  No report this month.   
 
Presentations:  Monthly Multi-Sport Mixers.    Edward Gonzalez:  He owns Active 
Life Insurance Services, which specializes is insurance for active people.  The mixers 
are the first Monday of each month at Vino Grille at 6 p.m.  The next meeting is 
Monday, February 3.   Light appetizers are served and there are Happy Hour prices 
all night.  The location is at Champlain & Perrin in Fresno.  Usually 80-90 people in 
attendance and each meeting has a guest speaker.  The have drawings and give-
aways.  He would look to have an official FCC quarterly meeting.  This was discussed 
and the FCC spotlighted meeting will be in March.   
 
Auberry Revitalization:  Tami Jones:   She outlined efforts in the Auberry 
community to revitalize Auberry and to bring in more people and to try to make it a 
destination location.  They are starting a farmers market in March and have 
partnered with Fresno State and the US Forestry Service.  They have committees 
getting together for ideas and she wants to put together a survey with suggestions.  



She says they appreciate the cycling community and wants to encourage people to 
visit and utilize their resources.    
 
Valley Girls’ Ride:  Janet Lucido.  The date will be May 23 with the start/end 
location at New Covenant Community Church on Nees Avenue.  We have confirmed 
rest stops at Marechal Winery on Zediker Avenue in Sanger and at the MR5 Market 
near Winton Park.  There will be three different distances with the first being flat 
and the third somewhat hilly.  Ken H. suggested we make contact with California 
Cyclists Magazine to have them include it in their magazine.  The short ride will be 
called “Grande”, the middle one “Venti” and the long one “Trenta”.   
 
Kirch Flat:  Mike Q.:     The date will be May 2 starting at 7:30 a.m.  There will be 5 
ride distances.  There will be a KOM and QOM section and the winners will get a free 
C2K entry.  He will have the same taco truck and shaved ice vendors as last year.  He 
is looking for volunteers.  
 
New Business:  Mark L. would like to see more A rides.  Henry is starting a 
beginning gravel ride once a month.    
 
Meeting Adjourned:  8:12 PM   
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 

 


